September 13, 2022

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carlton. Present were the following Board members: Councilwoman, Deborah Yockel, Councilman, Josh Narburgh, Councilman Dana Woolston, Councilman Brian McCue.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from August 8, 2022 were approved by Mrs. Yockel and seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried

Mike Walsh of Archbald Rd would like to see more updates on the Town webpage.

Richard Trusdale of Kendrick Rd handed the Board members a list of questions he would like addressed regarding migrant camps within the town including one that he is protesting being built by the Brown family across from some of his properties.

Steve Rustay requested updates not the Junkyard on Hanlon Rd. Mr. Gifaldi is still working on this project.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Supervisors report seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to Approve Justice Hurleys Report, Seconded by Mr. MCcue and carried

The Carlton Fire Co. gave an update on calls and man hours.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the payment of \$4,000 to cova as a part of an agreement to keep ambulance services running second by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the September Vouchers second by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion my Mrs. Yockel to set a budget workshop for 6:30 on September 29th second by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to adjourn, seconded my Mr. MCcue. Meeting adjourned at 7:28